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Recommendation 

That the Niagara Regional Housing (NRH) Board of Directors APPROVE the following 
recommendations: 

1. That the draft audited statement of revenues and expenses for 527 Carlton Street
Project at July 31, 2019 (Appendix 1), BE APPROVED;

2. That staff BE DIRECTED to co-ordinate with the auditor to finalize the statement as
presented; and

3. That this report BE FORWARDED to the Region’s Audit Committee for information.

Key Facts 

 The purpose of the report is to obtain approval of the audited statement in order to
satisfy the provincial funding requirements and release the remaining 10% portion of
the agreed funding.

 The audited statement is in accordance to the provisions of the Service Manager
Administration Agreements for Investment in Affordable Housing for Ontario-2014
Extension (IAH-E) and Social Infrastructure Fund (SIF) between the Ministry of
Municipal Affairs and Housing (MMAH) and the Region, along with the Contribution
Agreements for IAH-E and SIF between the Region and NRH.

 Approval of the audited statement by the governing Board of the Agency, Board and
Commission (ABC) and referral to the Audit Committee for information is in accordance
with C-F-020 Financial Reporting & Forecasting policy dated July 26, 2018.

Financial Considerations 

The statement of revenues & expenses for the 527 Carlton Street Project has been prepared 
in accordance with the financial reporting provisions of the Service Manager Administration 
Agreements for Investment in Affordable Housing for Ontario-2014 Extension (IAH-E) and 
Social Infrastructure Fund (SIF) between the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
(MMAH) and the Region, along with the Contribution Agreements for IAH-E and SIF between 
the Region and NRH. 

Provincial and federal funding in the amount of $11,081,817 was approved for the project.  Of 
the total funding, $9,973,635.30 has been received to date.  The remaining 10% portion of 
$1,108,181.70 will be received upon submission of this audited statement. 

A draft copy of the financial statement from the project start date to July 31, 2019 is attached 
as Appendix 1. 
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